
                             APPROVED MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF  1 
                    THE ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS OF THE CITY OF ANN ARBOR 2 

      OCTOBER 24, 2007 3 
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The Regular Session of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Wednesday, October 24, 
2007 at 6:00 p.m. in City Council Chambers, 100 N. Fifth Avenue, Ann Arbor, Michigan. 
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:04 p.m. by Chairperson Carol Kuhnke. 
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Members Present:   (7) W. Carman R. Eamus, D. Gregorka,  

R. Suarez, C. Kuhnke, K. Loomis and D. Tope 
(arrived at 6:15 p.m.) 

     
 Members Absent: (2) C. Carver and C. Briere 
 

Staff Present: (3) M. Kowalski, M. Lloyd and B. Acquaviva  
 

A –  APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
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 A-1  The Agenda was approved as presented without objection. 
 

B - APPROVAL OF MINUTES  23 
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B-1 Approval of Draft Minutes of the September 26, 2007 Regular Session. 
 
Moved by D. Gregorka, Seconded by, K. Loomis, “that the minutes of the  
September 26, 2007 Regular Session be approved as presented.” 
 
On a Voice Vote – MOTION PASSED – UNANIMOUS 
 

C -  APPEALS & ACTION  32 
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 C-1 707, 709 and 711 Packard Street  – 2007-Z-020 34 
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Sahba La’al is requesting one variance from Chapter 59 Section 5:167 (Required Parking) of 
13 parking spaces from the required 21 parking spaces, 8 parking spaces exist on site. 
 
Description and Discussion: 39 
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The subject parcel is located at 707-711 Packard. The parcel is zoned C1A (Commercial 
District) and is located near the corner of Packard Road and State Street. The parcel 
contains one 4-story 9,332 square foot building with 5 apartments and 3,300 square feet of 
retail space.  The parcel also contains one small parking lot with 8 parking spaces reserved 
for the residential units. The variance is being requested due to the addition of one apartment 
on the 4th floor of the building. The petitioner has indicated that this apartment has existed 
historically and is not new construction. However, during an inspection of the premises by the 
Ann Arbor Housing Department, inspectors discovered that this unit was not listed in the 
rental housing database. As such the rental unit is consider new floor area if the petitioner 
wished to utilize the space as habitable.  Because of the added floor area, the addition of this 
apartment triggers the need for an Administrative Amendment to the approved site plan.  
 




















